
Minutes of the Town of Leverett Board of Health  Leverett Town Hall 

Meeting Date: 9/3/2008     Meeting Start Time: 7:20 p.m. 

Board Members Present: Fair, Hillman, Dauchy, Goscenski and Zipkowitz  (Clerk: Sue Nagy) 

 

1. Fair moved to approve the minutes of the 8/18/2008 meeting as amended. Dauchy 
seconded.  Zipkowitz and Hillman approved, 1 abstention (Goscenski) 

2. Alan Weiss, R.S. submitted redesigned septic plans for 67 Teawaddle Hill Road, owner Kevin 
Murray. A letter from Steve Ball, Health Agent dated 8/12/2008 stated that the plans 
appear to meet Title 5 requirements. Received from Kevin Murray $450.00, check #183, 
dated 9/3/2008, $300.00 DSCP Application #R2008-09-03-A, $150.00 Soil Evaluation. Dauchy 
moved to approve DSCP Application with revised plans dated 8/12/2008 Fair seconded. All 
approved. Signed by Goscenski. 

3. Received from William Sieruta, P.E. 453 Federal St., Montague, MA 01351,  $100.00, check # 
639, dated 9/3/2008 for renewal of DWIP (Disposal Works Installers Permit) Permit # 08-07. 
Signed by Hillman. 

4. Received from Edward Stone,  $100.00, check# 1843, dated 8/29/2008 for DWIP. Permit 
#08-08. Signed by Hillman. 

5. Received Well Completion Report dated 8/22/2008 for 40 Long Plain Road, from Owner 
Linda Goscenski.  Also received Water Quality Report dated 8/27/2008 from Quabbin 
Analytical for 40 Long Plain Road - water quality acceptable. Building permit signed by 
Dauchy. 

6. Received Water Quality Reports from Cushing & Sons for 142-144 and 146-148 Montague 
Road, Owner David Biddle (present), water quality acceptable. Steve Ball,Health Agent, 
reported that he has spoken with Tom Leue, R.S. regarding deficiencies in septic plans for 
142-144 Montague Road, owner David Biddle. BOH received a letter from Steve Ball, H.A.  
dated 8/23/2008. Steve stated that the plans do not meet Leverett Codes. Biddle said that 
Leue will revise plans and continue to work with Steve to meet Leverett Code requirements. 

7. BOH still needs Well Completion report for 142-144 Montague Road, Owner David Biddle. 
David Biddle said that he will be at the 9/15/2008 BOH meeting with updates. 

8. Received Report from HHAN (Health and Homeland Alert Network) that  Mosquitoes tested 
positive for West Nile Virus in Amherst, MA 

9. Received review letter from Steve Ball, Health Agent, re Map 8, Parcel 39, Shutesbury Road, 
stating that plan complies with regulation.  No DSCP application or fee has yet been 
received. 



10. Received from Scott MacPherson, $150.00, check #8279, dated 9/2/2008 for Title 5 
inspection @ 92 Dudleyville Road scheduled for 9/8/2008. 

11.  Received letter from Steve Ball, H.A. dated 8/21/2008 with a list of deficiencies in the septic 
plans for 8 Chestnut Hill Road, owners Constance Messer and Phyllis Clements. Revised 
Plans were received 9/2/2008. Steve Ball will review. 

12. Received Well Completion Report for 233 Pratt Corner Road, dated 7/25/2008, owner 
Maurice Gregoire. Received Water Quality Report for 233 Pratt Corner Road, owner 
Maurice Gregoire  - water quality acceptable. 

13. Received Soil Evaluation Report for 9 Montague Road. (AKA Town Hall) Fee Waived. 

14. Received Septic System Installation Inspection by Alan Weiss, R.S.  for 45 Long Hill Road, 
owner Clifford Fonsh. 

15. Received Bacteriological Report from Quabbin Analytical dated 8/5/2008 for Leverett 
Village COOP. No bacteria present. 

16. Received Bacteriological Report from Premier Laboratory, Inc., dated 8/27/2008, for 
Hampshire/Franklin Daycare, 59 Long Plain Road. No bacteria present. 

17. Zipkowitz and Steve Ball, H.A. will attend ZBA (Zoning Board of Appeals) hearing on 
9/16/2008 regarding property @ 153 Shutesbury Road. 

18. Received report of possible rabies exposure in Leverett. 

19. Received various septic tank pumping reports will file. 

 

Next meeting September 15, 2008 @ 7:00 PM 

Meeting adjourned 9:06 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Susan Nagy,  

Clerk 
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